
Gloucester Point Baptist Church 

Ray P. “Bud” Goude, Jr. 
Pastor 

Paul R. Garber 
Pastor Emeritus 

P.O. Box 305 7741 Terrapin Cove Road Gloucester Point, Virginia 23062 Phone: (804) 642-2555 

Margaret Sarratori 
Director of Music 

 October 18, 2020  

 

 
PRELUDE                                                                           Alyssa Owens & Barbara Stevens 
 
HYMN OF PRAISE #293 vs. 1-4                                        “Jesus Calls Us O’er The Tumult” 
_________________________________________________________________________ 
                                                                                                                     
                                                                                                                    Pastor Bud Goude 
WELCOME/ ANNOUNCMENTS                                            
MINISTRIES/PRAYER               

_________________________________________________________________________ 

                                                                                                                      Sandy McElfresh 

SPECIAL MUSIC                                                                “I Will Sing Of My Redeemer” 

_________________________________________________________________________             

                                                                                                                    Pastor Bud Goude 

PARALLEL SCRIPTURE                                                                                Exodus 20:12-17        

_________________________________________________________________________ 

                                                                                                                    Pastor Bud Goude 

OFFERTORY PRAYER                                           

OFFERTORY MUSIC 

_________________________________________________________________________ 

                                                                                                                   Margaret Sarratori                

DOXOLOGY                                                                                                              Hymn 253                        

_________________________________________________________________________                                                    

                                                                                                                    Pastor Bud Goude 
SCRIPTURE                                                                                                Matthew 19:16-30 

MESSAGE                                                                                            “The Rich Young Man” 

_________________________________________________________________________          

 

POSTLUDE                                                               Alyssa Owens & Barbara Stevens 



Announcements 
 

1)     We wish to welcome everyone to the “Regathering” of public worship!  We will continue to  follow    
 COVID-19 safety guidelines.  You will find Hand Sanitizing Stations throughout the hallway, in the 
 restrooms and in the Narthex.  The Offering Plates are on the table in the Narthex.  If you need to use 
 the Restrooms, please keep it to only One Person at a time.  If you have any questions or concerns, 
 please speak with an Usher, Deacon or our Pastor. YOU ARE WELCOME TO SPEAK TO ONE AN
 OTHER BUT PLEASE DO SO IN THE PARKING LOTS.   
 

2)  Our church family is invited to the Wedding Ceremony of Paige Belvin & Jay Bond.  Unfortunately, 
 due to COVID-19 we have limited the number of reception guests to family and wedding party           
 only.  There will be limited seats at GPBC for the ceremony due to the COVID-19 protocol. Seating will 
 be first come first serve. The ceremony will be October 24th, 2020 at Gloucester Point Baptist Church, 
 4:00 pm -4:30 pm, officiated by Reverend Ray Goude Jr.  We are thankful for all the love and support 
 you have shown Paige over these many years.  God Bless each of you.  – Dr. and Mrs. Keith Belvin 

 

3)  The Personnel Committee is seeking a regularly attending church member to fill the Children & 
 Youth  Coordinator position that will be vacant effective November 30, 2020.  This person must be 
 someone who loves children and be able to coordinate with child and youth leaders. Be organized,  

 possess good administrative and communication skills both verbally and written and prepare budgets, 
 calendars of events and newsletters.  Display a Christian lifestyle in accordance with the core values of 
 GPBC.  Be aware of and keep matters concerning issues and members of GPBC confidential.  This is a 
 10 hour a week position with no leave benefits.  Starting Salary is $12,000.00. 
 

 The Committee will consider splitting the position and entertain filling it with a Children’s Coordinator 
 and a Youth Coordinator if there are no qualified applicants for an individual to fill the position as stated 
 in the paragraph above.  This action would need to be presented to the church body for approval prior to 
 any further advertisement. 
 

 Applications can be submitted in writing to the Personnel Committee by placing in the mail slot in the 
 GPBC office.   If no qualified applicants are received by November 1, 2020, the Committee will open 
 the position to the public.   
 

4) The WMU World Prayer Day will be held on Monday, November 2, 2020.  GPBC will hold a Prayer 
 Service at 10:00am on that day in the Sanctuary.  Please join us to pray for the National Election and 
 COVID recovery, as well as other Baptist concerns.  

 

5) Advent Book Devotions:  We need your help in preparing 2020 Advent devotionals to be included in 
 this year's Advent Book.  The sign up sheet is in the Narthex.  The theme this year is "He Will Be Our 
 Peace".  Your devotion will need to be completed by Sunday, Nov. 15.  Thanks! Lynn Walton, Leslie 
 and Keith Belvin 
 

6) Our Quarterly Business Meeting will be held on Wednesday, October 28, 2020 at 6:00pm  
       in the Sanctuary.  There will be NO FAMILY SUPPER! 
 

       Items to be discussed are as follows: 
 

           The Personnel Committee will present the following Recommendations for consideration: 
 
 1. Recommendation to approve a revised CYM Coordinator Job Description. 
 

 2. Recommendation to split the Children & Youth Ministry Coordinator (CYM)  
  Position into two positions if there are no qualified applicants for the combined 
  CYM position.  The job description, hours & salary would also be split equally for these  
  positions. 
 
 
   
   


